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Dear Rumboldswhyke families, 

I hope you have enjoyed the sunshine this week! It has been glorious. I am so 
proud of how the children (and staff) have coped in the heat this week. I have 
seen many creative ways to keep cool and I may have even indulged in a cold 
water foot spa with some of the children in Blue and Yellow class. 

 

P.E. Kit 

This week, many of the children have been wearing their P.E. kits to school. We have noticed how much more 
time we have gained when the children do not need to get changed for P.E. Having spoken to a few parents and 
children, this has proved popular with them too. 

From September, we are proposing that the children wear their P.E. kit to school in the days they have P.E. We 
don’t want to assume that all parents think this is beneficial so we are requesting that you fill in this survey before 
Friday 23rd June. https://forms.gle/JdtGtRL7hoJ6pHmX7  

The expectation will be that children wear the school P.E. kit of a plain red or white T-shirt. (The only decoration 
allowed is a school logo.) Red or black shorts. Black or white plimsolls or trainers, fashion trainers are not 
permitted! This kit is to be used for both P.E. and after school sporting clubs. 

 

 

Sport's Day - Wednesday 5th July - 1:30pm start /gates open from 
1:15pm 
 
This year we are so pleased to invite you all along 
to attend this event which has been organised 
and supported by the Bishop Luffa P.E. team. Mr 
Blewitt and a group of Bishop Luffa Sports 
Leaders will be on hand to guide the children 
through events. 

 
The children will compete in mixed year group teams. Siblings will be placed in the same groups so parents can 
follow their child/children to each of the events. The event will culminate with a parent's race for any who wish to 
get involved.  
 
 
 
Please ensure your child has their full P.E. kit in school ready for additional practises. 
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AFRS Meeting 

 
Our meeting to finalise the details for the Summer Fair is at 2pm 
on Tuesday 20th June.  Everyone is invited to attend, parents, 
family and members of the wider community. We need many 
hands to arrange and organise games/stalls, set/clear up on the 
day and coordinate donations. All volunteers are welcome! 

 
 
 
Thanks to all who have secured Raffle prizes, please do 
keep them coming in!  
 

 
Don’t forget your donations for the 
children’s ‘Jam Jar’ tombola. Please send 
in a clean jar or other suitable container, 
filled with sweets. Feel free to decorate 
the jar!   

 
We still need more helpers to help set up and run stalls at 
the Summer Fair. To ensure we can run all the stalls and 
fun activities we hope to, we need more helpers. Many 
hands make light work! Please pop in or email the office 
if you are able to help. 

 

After the success of the previous cake sales we will also hold a cake sale at the Summer Fair. 
Please send your cakes in on Thursday 22nd June.   

 
 

 

Water Bottles 
With all this lovely hot weather, please can you ensure you send your child into school with a suitable water 
bottle. Can we ask that all water bottles have a sports lid to avoid spillages, and be filled with water only. No 
juice / squash please. 
 

 

 

 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed 
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Midday Meals Supervisor Vacancy 
 
Are you or someone you know interested in joining the 
Rumboldswhyjke Team? We are currently advertising for a new 
Midday Meals Supervisor to start from September 2023 to work an 
hour each day across the lunch period.  
 
 
For further information and job application forms, please visit our school website: 
https://www.rumboldswhyke.org.uk/about-us/job-information/  or telephone the school office: 01243 782368 
 
 
 
Latest Attendance Figures 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have a lovely weekend! 
 
With warmest wishes, 
Lisa Harris 

Whole school attendance 
to date 

Blue Class Yellow 
Class 

Red Class 

(National average is 93.7%)  
92.7% 

 
90.2% 

 
92.6% 

 
93.5% 
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